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Abstract





An inventory of amphibians in the Lye Brook Region of the Green Mountain National Forest in Bennington County was begun in 1993 and completed in 1995.  Monitoring of selected amphibian species began in 1994.  The minimum goals of this monitoring effort are to establish a five-year baseline of population indices against which future comparisons can be made.  If monitoring can be sustained, the long-term goals are to determine if any population trends can be seen at this site, to compare population changes between this site and other monitoring locations in the Green Mountains, to monitor the occurrence of obvious external deformities, and to look for correlations between amphibian populations and other data gathered at this site.  Five species of salamander (Eastern newt, Northern two-lined salamander, Redback salamander, Spotted salamander, Spring salamander) and five species of frog (American toad, Green frog, Pickerel frog, Spring peeper, Wood frog) are monitored using drift-fences, egg-mass counts, and stream surveys.  Three years of monitoring data have been gathered using egg-mass counts and stream surveys.  Although it is early to look for trends, the stream surveys suggest both decreasing pH and decreasing numbers of Spring and Two-lined salamanders.  The egg-mass counts show no clear trends in populations of Wood frogs, Spotted salamanders or the pH of their breeding ponds.  Two years of monitoring data have been gathered at the upper drift-fences.  Numbers of each species varied considerably between the two years but the relative abundances of each species were the same from year to year.  Eastern newt continues to be the most frequently caught salamander, followed in order both years by Spotted salamander, Redback salamander and Northern two-lined salamander.  Eastern newts had a very successful breeding year: 314 of the 432 newts caught at the upper fences were young of the year.  Wood frogs continue to be the most frequently caught frog followed in the same order as last year by Green frog, American toad, and Spring peeper.  The lower drift-fence is located farther away from water and in higher pH soils.  At this fence, the Redback salamander was the most frequently caught salamander and the Pickerel frog the most frequently caught frog.  There were no Pickerel frogs caught at this fence two years ago.  No deformities were seen in any of the amphibians caught at any fence, although newts in nearby ponds have shown signs of disease as reported in the 1995 report.
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